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137 Days to Israel 

Rabbi Bloom and his group will be leaving June 15.   

You can be part of the journey! 
 

Watch for information about their blog that will be linked 

to ahavathsholom.org and follow as they tour the  

Land of Israel. 
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One of the many joys of 

being a rabbi is the 

opportunity to engage in 

the pursuit of covenantal 

holiness with God, and 

many of those moments 

intertwine with beauty of 

Shabbat. 

 In one of my favorite 

books is a book of poetry 

edited by Ana Sampson 

called ñI wandered 

Lonely as a Cloud.ò  In the book there are poems 

from different eras and poetic styles. One of my 

favorite authors is Elizabeth Barrett Browning. 

 Elizabeth Barrett Browning (1806-1861) herself 

was a Victorian Poet of very poor health and single 

for most of her life due to the fact that her father 

never allowed her or any of her siblings to marry. 

Eventually after meeting Robert Browning they 

secretly eloped and lived in Italy. Elizabethôs 

beautiful Sonnet 43 reminds me of the beauty 

inherent within Shabbat that we welcome into our 

homes weekly. In her sonnet we read the words;  

 

ñHow do I love thee? Let me count the ways. 

I love thee to the depth and breadth and height 

My soul can reach, when feeling out of sight 

For the ends of Being and ideal Grace. 

I love thee to the level of every dayôs  

Most quiet need, by sun and candlelightéò  

(Elizabeth Barrett Browning  

Sonnet 43 published 1850) 

 

It is the depth of love that reaches the inner most 

being of oneôs soul and the quiet of the candlelight 

that reminds me of the Sabbath Queen and Shabbat 

Candles. During those moments when the candles are 

first lit, begin to flicker and take hold, as well as 

when we rise to meet the Sabbath Queen during the 

prayer Lôcha Dodi during Friday evening services, 

that the breadth and depth of love from God towards 

us and us towards God meet together to make 

Shabbat such a special time of reverence and 

holiness. As sundown approaches in the weeks, 

months and years ahead I hope that we will be able to 

ñcount the waysò that we love God by performing the 

multiple mitzvoth of making the Sabbath holy.  

 

Bôshalom and friendship, 

Rabbi Andrew Bloom 
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Save the Date! 

Compassionate Fort Worth Event  

at Congregation Ahavath Sholom  

Thursday, March 19, 2015, 6:30 p.m. 

Mayor Betsy Price and members of the 

Mayorôs Faith-Based Cabinet and 

Compassionate Fort Worth 

GIL ELAN 

at Congregation Ahavath Sholom 

Thursday, February 12 

7:00 p.m. 
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   Reflections on Tu BôShevat 
  by Cantor Shoshana Abrams Kaikov 

 

 One of my favorite Jewish holidays     

happens to be Tu BôShevat. Maybe itôs 

because by the time we reach this 

holiday each Winter here in the States, 

I am itching to be able to get out of my boots and coat and enjoy 

some warm sunshine. Maybe itôs because there is nothing like 

the taste of fresh fruit. And maybe itôs because there is nothing 

more fun, therapeutic, and fulfilling than getting our hands dirty 

working the land and genuinely caring for it. 

 Tu BôShevat is the holiday we celebrate each year on the 15th 

day of the month of Shevat. Known as the New Year or the 

Birthday of Trees, we also recognize this as the beginning of the 

Spring season in the Land of Israel. On this holiday, we 

traditionally take time out to do something ñgreen.ò 

Traditionally, we use this as a day to go out and plant trees and 

work the land. Many Jewish people have adopted the tradition of 

having a special ritual meal dating back to the mystics of Safed 

of the middle ages. This meal is modeled after the Passover 

seder and includes samplings of fruits and grains native to the 

Holy Land. 

 In Judaism, we are taught to revere trees. Judaism recognizes 

trees as symbols of Godôs kindness and generosity, and laws 

were even created to ensure the proper treatment of trees over 

the centuries. The Midrash teaches that "When God created the 

first man he took him and showed him all the trees of the Garden 

of Eden and said to him, 'See my works, how beautiful and 

praiseworthy they are. And everything that I created, I created it 

for you. Be careful not to spoil or destroy my world--for if you 

do, there will be nobody after you to repair it.'" 

 Thankfully, with each year that passes, it seems as though our 

society is more awakened to the importance of caring for our 

environment. For example, our recycling bins at home are often 

larger than our trash bins, many cities around the country are 

now charging for plastic grocery bags in order to convince 

customers to make use of reusable bags, and some grocery stores 

even give discounts when people reuse bags. 

 As we near this wonderful holiday, I urge us all to make it not 

only a day of being ñgreen,ò but the beginning of a ñgreenò 

lifestyle. It is up to us to preserve the natural gifts that we have 

here on earth. The week of Tu BôShevat, the CAS Religious 

School will be having our very own fruit-sampling seder as well 

as a garden work-day where we will be planting vegetables for 

the upcoming Spring. Throughout the Spring, our students will 

be regularly visiting the garden to tend to the vegetables they 

will plant on Tu BôShevat. I invite you all to come join our 

community in our Gan Ahavath Sholom as often as you can. It is 

a great way to care for the land, feed those who are hungry, and 

give back to the community while having fun with your friends 

here at CAS. May we always be blessed with the abundance of 

the land that God has generously provided for us.  

˦̒̏  ̍˯̕  ̒ˣ́̎̔̏  ̒́̎  ̄

˥̄̃́̔̉̏̎́̕  ̌ˤ̉̒̅̃̔̏̒ 

Rabbi Bloom and Shabbat at the  

Lil Goldman Early Learning Center. 

I hope the New Year is going as well for each and every one of 

you as it is for all of us here at Ahavath Sholom. What a great 

year we are having!  

 

We are coming off a year of great programs. 2014 had programs 

such as the Jerusalem film, the Chanukah program, and many 

Rockinô Ruach Shabbats. I am pleased to report that all of our 

programs have been very well received and attended. We are 

looking forward to the same and more in 2015.  

 

We started January with the House of Schmooze, Gil Eilanôs 

Israel report, and a couple of films in our film series. February 

will begin with the first ever Sephardic Rockinô Ruach Shabbat, 

the House of Schmooze will present a disco night, and Gil Eilan 

will continue his series. March brings our Masquerade and 

Martini Purim ball which gives us the chance to party in fancy 

dress. Watch for more information about these fabulous events.   

 

Since I know that all of you will continue your great support of 

our programs I have a request of you.  Please invite a friend, 

colleague, family member or anyone you know to join us at 

these events. Word of mouth is the greatest way to let other 

people know what a great congregation we have at Ahavath 

Sholom.  

 

Thank you again for all of your support of the congregation. I 

am looking forward to seeing you soon.  

 

Ebby 
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Communication today is almost 

instantaneous.  Most of us carry a cell 

phone with us at all times, having the 

capability of receiving a call from 

distant locations, a text message, an 

email, a chance to check the internet, 

get directions, watch a television 

program or view a map. How far we have come in just a short 

period of time. When Pat and I were dating, and I wanted to call, I 

would only have to dial (a rotary dial) an area code and three 

digits and then wait as she was on a party line and hopefully no 

neighbor decided to listen in on the call. Think of an extension 

phone, but in some other personôs home; a person with little else 

to do except listen to anotherôs conversation. What fun could be 

had by someone with a weird sense of humor!   

 My father has a cell phone, it is not new, it is an old style flip 

phone that does not have email or text message capabilities, but it 

does permit us to speak to each other on a daily basis. Naturally, 

in order for him to answer my calls, he has to hear the phone ring 

(his hearing is better than mine) or feel it vibrate. But dad says 

that at 92 he does not always feel the vibrations, particularly 

when in his car or when he is in a restaurant having dinner.  

Besides, it is in a case on his belt, under a sweater or jacket that 

may be under a coat.  If he does grab the phone, he will look at it, 

try to decipher the number, and then with a flurry, similar to an 

orchestral conductor, flip the phone open and put it to his ear.  

This is a set routine that I hope continues for many years. Of 

course, if he does not answer, one may attempt to leave a message 

but his mail box is always full. Emptying that mailbox has not 

been a learned activity. If I call too early, he thinks something is 

wrong, if I miss the time that dad has picked as the time I should 

have called, he calls me to inquire if something is wrong. Dad 

decided to retire about two years ago after practicing as a CPA for 

65 years.  He said he had enough, that interpreting tax law was no 

longer fun, and he did not want to file returns on line. I was 

excited as he stopped driving into mid-town Manhattan four days 

a week. Now he spends time with those friends still capable of 

holding a conversation, joining a group for dinner or picking up a 

book to read. I think he enjoys the opportunity to tease his sons 

and grandchildren when they call, it helps to keep him sharp.  

Dad says that it is his time to rest. 

 Every Friday evening, just before Shabbat dinner, dad will sit 

with the Chumash and read the parsha. He will tell me the parsha 

and provide some personal insight to what he has read.  He says 

that the time he spends reading is his way of communicating with 

G-d. He also uses that time to communicate with family and 

friends that are no longer with us. He finds this communication as 

cathartic.   

 We can pick up the phone to call the Rabbi, but we do not need 

a phone to communicate with G-d. Sit with us during a service, 

listen to the melodies of our prayers, remember those that are no 

longer with us, and be thankful for those that are. Join us for a 

service or an activity, but also, pick up the phone, call a family 

member, or a friend, donôt just send an email, but make the call 

and let that person know that you have been thinking of them and 

just wanted to say hello; or maybe even let them know of your 

love. - Michael Linn 

Our Condolence 
To Marc Neerman on the loss of his uncle Stanley Winderbaum. 

 

To Justin Moss on the loss of his mother, Leslie Moss. 

 

To Lisa and Dr. Sam Neuman on the loss of Lisaôs mother, 

Florine Lane. 

Call the Shul office at  
817-731-4721  

to  reserve your place for dinner  
by Tuesday, February 3.  

 

Rockinõ Ruach 

òSephardicó 

Shabbat  

Join  
Cantor Shoshana Abrams Kaikov  

and our wonderful  musicians  
 to celebrate  

this special Shabbat together.  
Friday, February 6 - 6:00 p.m.  

Shabbat Dinner follows the service.  
$18 for adults, $9 for children  

5 to 12 years,  
and free for those 4 and under.  
Our menu will feature chicken 

enchiladas  
with all the trimmings.  

Congregation Ahavath Sholom  
invites you to  
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Showtime Movie 
 

EVERYONE IS INVITED 

 Sunday, February 8,  

at 6:30 pm,  

when Congregation Ahavath Sholom will show the next film in its  

2014-2015 SHOWTIMES Film Festival titled "BROKEN WINGS.ò   
 

An uncommonly powerful film, Broken Wings  captures a family in mid-disintegration: A midwife at an 

Israeli hospital struggles to hold her children together in the wake of their father's death. Maya, a gaunt, 

pale young woman, aspires to win a band contest; Ido, a boy bullied at school, tries to film himself jumping 

from heights; Yair, a teenage boy, wallows in the meaninglessness of existence as he hands out flyers, 

dressed in a mouse costume. This may sound tedious or excruciating, but it's given vivid life by an 

incredible cast and a humor that manages to be absurd and a little sad at the same time. The movie 

embraces its characters with a profound empathy; it's hard to imagine that anyone could watch Broken 

Wings and not be deeply moved by the end. The movie has won numerous awards at film festivals around 

the world. (87 minutes).  

 The 2014-2015 SHOWTIMES Series films have been carefully chosen to interest everyone. Moderators will lead the discussions after 

most of the films. There is no cost, the films are our gift to the community and the popcorn and cold drinks are complimentary! A special 

"Thank You" to the Jewish Federation of Fort Worth and Tarrant County for supporting our CAS 2014-2015 SHOWTIMES Film Series. 

Without their help, we would not be able to proceed. 

 Thank you to the Showtimes committee members Liz Chesser, Hedy Collins, Kim Goldberg, Lisa Laudato, Foster Owen, Jane Guzman 

Pawgan, Debby Rice, Reggie Rog, Jayna Sosland, Jim Stansbury, Sheila Stocker, Roz Vaden, Menôs Club President Sonny Brister, and 

Cong. Ahavath Sholom President Ebi Lavi. 

 

For more information please call Congregation Ahavath Sholom at 817-731-4721.               

SEE YOU AT THE MOVIES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOGIE DOWN!  
Saturday Evening  

 February 21  
 

COME DANCE TO THE MUSIC        COME LISTEN TO THE MUSIC!   
Doors open at 7:00 p.m., Music starts at 7:30 p.m.  

 

Be one of  the first 25 people to make a reservation and select 
your favorite song to be added to the playlist for the evening!  
$5 contribution gets you in the door.  Coffee, Tea, Soda, Snacks $1;  

wine or beer $3 - Call the Shul office at 817 -731-4721 TODAY!  
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HAVDALAH UNDER THE STARS! 
On Saturday evening, January 24th, we had a magical 

Havdalah Under The Stars in the beautiful Gan 

Ahavath Sholom. As we all gathered close, arms 

around one another, we said goodbye to Shabbat and 

welcomed in the new week with the beautiful 

melodies of Havdalah. We blessed the wine and 

smelled the spices and took in the light of the flames 

all together as one big family. Our CAS Religious 

School students did an amazing job of helping to 

lead with so much Ruach. A big Todah Rabbah to 

Marti and Chad Herman who made this incredible 

prayer space even more enchanting with beautiful 

lanterns.   

 Following this incredibly moving ceremony, we 

all went inside for a yummy dessert party. I can 

hardly wait for our next CAS Havdalah Under The 

Stars! - Cantor Shoshana Abrams Kaikov 

. 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL SHABBATOT 

Pre-K - 1st Grade 

Friday, February 13, 6:00 p.m. 
 

2nd Grade - 3rd Grade 

Friday, February 20, 6: 00 p.m. 

4th Grade - 5th Grade 

Friday, February 27, 6:00 p.m. 
 

6th Grade - 7th Grade 

Friday, March 6, 6: 00 p.m. 

Join us as we celebrate our childen! 
 

An elegant Oneg will follow each service in honor of these students. 


